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Cumbria County Council has agreed to take forward the Lake District bid for recognition as a World Heritage site.
The cabinet voted in favour of taking over the investigation into whether the Lake District should aspire to World Heritage status and be ranked alongside the Egyptian pyramids and the Great Barrier Reef.
The Council agreed, in principle to take over the project from the Lake District National Park Authority at a meeting in Grasmere last month.

County Council cabinet spokesman for Economic Well Being and Regeneration, Tim Heslop, said that there were several areas that would be examined as part of the investigation, including the boundaries of the proposed World Heritage site, economic benefits to the county and widespread public consultation into the bid.
He also said that there were several public bodies willing to help with the research into the viability of the bid, including the North West Development Agency, English Heritage and Rural Regeneration.

If it gets the go-ahead, a bid must be lodged with UNESCO by 2008, and supporters of World Heritage status believe that the Lake District will benefit from being marketed as a tourist destination on a worldwide stage.

Opponents to the bid believe the cost of the bid, estimated at around £350,000, is too onerous and will mean the imposition of even more restrictive planning regulations in the Lake District.
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